Town and Gown Commission
March 17, 2010
Minutes

Present: Lisa Higgins-Hord (Co-Chair), Keith Gaines, Paul Grant (for Joe Monroe), Jimmy Emmons, Linda Gorton, Bob Kelly, Tony Blanton, Kathryn Minton, Peggy Henson, Craig Hardin, Lance Broeking, John Hampton, Matt Salyer, Ike Lawrence, David Hayse, Diana Queen (for Diane Lawless) and Maureen Watson.
1. Ms. Higgins-Hord began the meeting at 4:05 pm and welcomed members; as there were newly appointed members, she asked each person to introduce themselves and explain their reason for being there. Ms. Higgins-Hord suggested we put an orientation packet. 
Action: Lisa Higgins-Hord will get with Co-Chair Jim Gray to do an orientation packet.

2. Bob Kelly reviewed the list he prepared for discussion for the Planning & Economic Development Subcommittee. Mr. Kelly explained his term had expired and he was now attending as a guest rather than as a member. 
· Transylvania & Bluegrass Community & Technical College (BCTC) Update and News.
It was discussed that more information might be needed from Bluegrass Community & Technical College and Transylvania.
Action: Lisa Higgins-Hord will have conversation with BCTC to work with UK and get info re: number of students, where they live, and how relate to Town/Gown.
· Student Housing, Faculty & Staff Housing.
Mr. Kelly stated there were 4,000+ beds in the area; Keith Gaines knows of 6 complexes for total of 3200+ beds; Councilmember Peggy Henson expressed concern for students walking to UK from housing around the area (i.e. Red Mile area); Councilmember Linda Gorton suggested might be helpful to get an update in Mayor or June on the zoning text amendment to be put in front of Council soon.
Action: No action taken.
· UK Capital projects.
Discussion re: plans for the Good Samaritan property.
Action: Lisa Higgins-Hord will ask Bob Wiseman, Vice President for Facilities Management to prioritize projects that are on board or on the horizon.
· Special Events.
Matthew Salyer suggest a presentation by reps. from World Equestrian Games (WEG) regarding a timeline and traffic impact. 

· Roadway Improvements.
Councilmember Linda Gorton suggested Andrew Grunwald, LFUCG Division of Engineering, come speak re: the Newtown Pk. Improvements.

· Strategic / Long Range Issues.
Craig Harding stated parking has become a glaring issue; Lisa Higgins-Hord suggested a meeting with UK and one with the city re: parking; Kathryn Minton representing the Downtown Development Authority and the Downtown Parking Authority said there are 9,000 parking spots in the downtown area (on street, garage, etc.). Jimmy Emmons, LFUCG Division of Planning said there will be a down-town trolley starting March 26 with a downtown route of Main/Vine.
Action: No action taken.
3. UK and LFUCG Police Updates.
· UK Police had nothing to report.
· LFUCG Police Officer Keith Gaines reported it is spring break so they are on watch for burglaries.
· Lisa Higgins-Hord advised they are involved in meetings re: possible NCAA Final Four activities; suggested might invite 1 or 2 from neighborhoods to be part of meetings.

Action: No action taken.
4. Other Business.
· Craig Hardin suggested a change in the schedule so the August meeting would be held before school started.

Action: No action taken.
5. Meeting adjourned at 5:25pm.
Next Meeting:  April 21, at 4 p.m. at Maxwell Street Presbyterian Church Library. 

